
WELCOME TO THE HEAD OF 
SCHOOL’S NEWSLETTER – EDITION 

NO7 SUMMER TERM. 

Ms. Jane Driver

Head of School

• Every Tuesday:

Community 

Café: 3-5pm

(main entrance) –

with free 

refreshments and 

food / clothing 

market.

• Every Thursday: 

English and 

Numeracy lessons 

for adults 3-4pm.

• Last day of term: 

Tuesday 18th July

KEY DATES 

SUMMER TERM

I cannot believe that we are almost at the end 
of the Summer Term – where has the year 
gone?  What a year it has been - with a wide 
range of national awards and shortlistings, a 
plethora of exciting initiatives including trips 
abroad, a real-life rocket on school grounds 
and visits to the House of Lords to name just a 
few!!
It is especially poignant for me this year, as it 
will sadly be my final term working at QKA as I 
move on to a Principal post in Cambridge from 
September.  I would like to take this 
opportunity to say how proud I am of the 
whole QKA community and feel extremely 
privileged to have been part of its amazing 
journey over the past 8 years.  Every day has 
been a source of immense pride, as I have 
watched the Academy and our young people 
go from strength to strength.  I truly believe 
that it is a very special place and feel very 
humbled to have been trusted with the role of 
Headteacher over the past year and a half.

Unfortunately, we had to close the vehicular 
drop-off area at the top of Mountsteven Avenue 
recently.  This was due to some anti-social and 
inappropriate behaviour by adults collecting 
students from QKA and Discovery Primary 
School.  I have made the decision to reopen this 
facility now, but would like to remind parents and 
carers to be patient and that, if you choose to 
use the drop-off facility, you are likely to be stuck 
in a queue.  However frustrating this may feel, it 
is never an excuse to be rude or inappropriate 
towards others, and any such instances of this 
type of behaviour will, unfortunately, result in 
the facility being permanently closed.

PLEASE REMEMBER TO BE KIND



QKA THANK A TEACHER DAY CELEBRATIONS

National Thank a Teacher Day was celebrated across the 

UK on Wednesday 21st June. It was a special day of 

celebrations across schools and colleges and QKA was no 

exception! 

The judge from the Pearson National 

Teaching Awards joined us for the 

event, alongside the Mayor and 

Mayoress of Peterborough. They were 

treated to fabulous performances by 

our Year 12 dancers. 

Students and staff got involved with 

Flamenco workshops and then took to 

the stage to show off their new dance 

skills.

In our special ceremony, many students 

and staff were publicly recognised for 

their effort and hard work.

Well done to everyone!



We are extremely proud to announce that staff at Queen 

Katharine Academy have won three national teaching 
awards this year! 

Mr Jose Ros won the Pearson 

national award for ‘Teacher of 

the Year in a Secondary School.’

Mrs Julie Howard won the 

Pearson national award for 

‘Outstanding New Teacher of the 

Year.’

Ms In-Wha Kim won the TES 

national award for ‘Teaching 

Assistant of the Year.’

QKA NATIONAL AWARDS

Congratulations to everyone!



SEPTEMBER INFORMATION

Dear Parents and Carers,

The beginning of term arrangements for students in 

September are as follows:

Monday, 4th September: return to school for Year 7, and 
Sixth Form only.

Year 7 students are expected in school for 8:45am – 

students will spend the first four lessons 1-4 with their new 
Form Tutors, settling in.

All Sixth Form students are expected in school at 10:25am.

Tuesday, 5th September: return to school for all 
students.

Years 7 – 11 are all expected in school for 8:45am - 

students will spend the first two lessons with their Form 

Tutors.

All Sixth Form students are expected in school for 10:25am

We hope you all have a wonderful summer holiday and I 
look forward to meeting you all in September.

Best wishes,

Philip Masterson

(Principal from September)



Last week, we said a fond farewell to Year 11 in their 

final assembly! You will all be missed, especially by the 

Year 11 team! We wish you all the very best for the 

future! 

Aim high and follow your aspirations!

YEAR 11 LEAVERS ASSEMBLY



FAREWELL FROM QKA

QKA are very sad to say goodbye to the following staff, and we 
thank them unreservedly for their hard work and commitment to 

our Academy. 

We wish them lots of luck and well wishes in their new ventures!

Mrs Lynn Mayes

Executive Principal
Miss Jane Driver

Head of School
Miss Veronica 

Giaquinto

Deputy Principal

Mrs Louise Holmes

Teacher of Media

Mr Jack Clifford

Second in Creative 

Arts and Technology

Mrs Magda Wells

Teaching Assistant 

in Accelerated 

Curriculum

Mr David Barnes

Teacher of Media

Miss Hayley Gilson

Lead of Accelerated 

Curriculum

Miss Brionny Vaus

Teacher of Art

Ms Phillipa Newland

Progress Leader/ 

Teacher of English

Mrs Liz Runacres

Creative Arts 

Technician



We are delighted to announce that QKA 

have been selected as a finalist in the 

UK Social Mobility Awards 2023 in the 

‘School/College of the Year’ category!

The new Prefect Team for next academic year is:

Head Students:

Raissa Embalo Balde

Victoria Fernandes Alves

UK SOCIAL MOBILITY AWARDS

The awards recognise and celebrate UK organisations that 

are creating initiatives to advance social mobility within 

or beyond their own workforce. Organised by societal 

change charity, ‘Making The Leap’, the SOMOs were the 

first national awards dedicated to social mobility; which 

raises awareness by sharing the innovative work of 

forward-thinking organisations striving to improve it.

Winners will be announced in October. Well done to QKA 

for being recognised and shortlisted!

NEW PREFECT TEAM FOR 2023/2024

Deputy Head Students:

Kiyara Almeida

Ugne Garsvaite



QKA FOOD BANK APPEAL

Could you help our food bank?

Food donations help us provide for many families in 

need and we continue to be very grateful to 

everyone who has picked up one or two extra food 

items whilst grocery shopping.

Our food bank is running low of the following items:

- Dry food (Rice, Pasta etc.)

- Tinned food

- Ready meal food packets

- UHT Milk

- Baby food

- Toiletries

- Nappies

- Cereal 

We politely ask that only food and toiletry donations 

are donated and no clothing or soft toys, as we have 

no room to store them.

Please leave your donations with the Reception team 

during term time.

Thank you very much.



If you bring a bicycle to school, please ensure that 

you lock it using a bicycle lock when storing it on 

site. 

Remember, bicycles are left at your own risk. 

Thank you.

BICYCLES AT QKA

DRIVING ON SITE AT QKA

For the safety of students, staff and 

visitors, please drive slowly and 

carefully around our school site. 

Vehicles must not be parked in 

restricted areas. Thank you.



LET’S HAVE A CHAT

It’s important to talk. 

There are clubs at QKA that are just for talking, sharing 

your thoughts and connecting with others… 

Remember, if you have a worry, concern or just want to 

talk, you can go to your teachers or year team at any 

time. 

Mondays 

after school

Tuesday 

lunchtimes

Thursdays 

after school



We’re so proud of our KS4 Language Leaders, who have 

been delivering Spanish lessons to our KS3 Accelerated 

Curriculum classes. 

We definitely have some future teachers in the making!

CAMBRIDGESHIRE POLICE SAFER SCHOOLS NEWSLETTER

WORK TO BE PROUD OF!

Welcome to July’s newsletter, 

which is designed to support and 

advise parents and carers of both 

primary and secondary school 

children. 

Double click on the image to open 

the newsletter.

https://thomasdeaconeducationtrust-my.sharepoint.com/:b:/g/personal/lexy_wells_qka_education/EX2dW1xiVHtLuaX5pdhjdDMBIgz_tAd-DESmG_8sMfwC0A?e=OkWmcs


WHAT’S NEW AT QKA?

WORK TO BE PROUD OF

Students were asked to write a persuasive speech on the 

most significant invention in human history. We had a 

trip to Ely College where they were given tips on how to 

confidently deliver a speech. For the remainder of this 

term our ARU ‘Amplify your English’ programme will 

include a trip to ARU and a taster session for their Law 

degree.

Congratulations to Smilte Busaite, who is the winner of 

our Winning Arguments competition! 

Last week, students had been enjoying our QKA book 

swap. We also had a visit from Head of School, Ms Driver, 

who spent some time reading with us in the library! 

QKA READATHON

Don’t forget to pick up your readathon sponsor forms 

from either the library or your AC/English teachers. 



READ FOR GOOD AT QKA



QKA recently hosted the Regional Translation Bee final for 

French, German and Spanish, which also involved many 

students from other schools. 

They had one minute to translate as many sentences as 

possible into the target language. It was a tough 

competition; all the students were fantastic and showed 

an immense passion for languages. 

QKA TRANSLATION BEE

Hawa, one of our students, came through as the Regional 

winner of the Translation Bee for Spanish! 

Hawa then represented the East of England in the 

National Finals at The University of Cambridge and won!

Huge congratulations to you and very well done to 

everyone who took part! 



HOLIDAY INFORMATION



LUNCH CLUB



CGL will be holding events over the holidays for young people 

under 18. 

If you’re in town over the summer, why not come and see 

them in Queensgate on the dates below. They will have 

goodies, activities, support and advice.

Wednesday 26th July

Thursday 3rd August

Tuesday 15th August

Wednesday 23rd August

If you would like to have some fun whilst gaining knowledge of 

drugs and alcohol, the law, risks, and harm reduction, why not 

join their summer sessions! They can give you the knowledge 

to make your own informed decisions on substances. There 

will be games, food, and prizes.

These will be held at: Unit4 Bretton court, Rightwell east, 

Bretton centre, PE38DU (next to subway, blue door in the 

alleyway) on:

Wednesday 2nd August    4.30-6.00pm

Wednesday 16th August   4.30-6.00pm

Wednesday 23rd August   4.30-6.00pm

Wednesday 30th August    4.30-6.00pm

If you would like more information on any of the above, please 

either speak to the worker in your school or you can call 

01733895624  or email peterborough@cgl.org.uk and ask to 

speak to the Young person’s and hidden harm team. You can 

also find them on Instagram @AspireCGLYP

CGL ASPIRE: SUMMER HOLIDAY EVENTS

mailto:peterborough@cgl.org.uk


QKA runs a free café for parents and families each 

Thursday between 3-5pm inside the main entrance to 

school.

There are free refreshments as well as our Food and 

Clothing Bank, which you can access if you are struggling 

financially in these difficult times – please feel free to 

bring your children with you (including younger siblings!)  

SUPPORT FOR FAMILIES

Are there any activities that you would like us to offer 

you as part of our community hub?  Click on the link 

below to share your ideas!

https://forms.office.com/e/fpjnw7YWvT

https://forms.office.com/e/fpjnw7YWvT


Our Language and Roma Leaders did an amazing job of 

planning and delivering Spanish and Romanes language 

lessons to Year 6 students at Beeches Primary Academy. 

They’ve done a great job and really engaged the Year 6 

students. Well done!

ROMA LEADERS VISIT BEECHES PRIMARY ACADEMY

SUPPORTING PRIDE AT QKA

Last week Queen Katharine Academy celebrated Pride 

Week with a visit from Teddi, the Chair of ‘Peterborough 

Pride.’ 

Miss Kaminski promoted our local pride by handing out 

goodies and important information, and students had 

Pride themed presentations during tutor time. Staff and 

students enjoyed dressing in rainbow colours for the day. 

Peterborough saw their biggest and most successful pride 

take place at the greenback yard on the 24th of June. 

Thank you for everyone who got involved!



QKA UNIFORM DONATION

What will you do with unwanted 

QKA school uniform at the end of 

the year?

QKA always needs spare school 

uniform items.

If you have uniform that is too 

small or no longer needed, and is 

still in good condition, please 

consider donating it to us.

Your help is much appreciated. 

Thank you.



FREE ENGLISH LESSONS



The QKA Sports leaders have been working with Sport 

England throughout the year and have been trained to 

run and deliver a number of sporting events across the 

city.

This term they have helped to run the primary schools 

City Athletics and also Welbourne and Gladstone Primary 

school’s sports days.

These events couldn't have gone ahead without their 

commitment and support. They have worked incredibly 

hard, and we are very proud of them.

QKA SPORTS LEADERS

They also did very well in the City Athletics… 

Congratulations to Alex who placed 2nd overall in the city 

in triple jump!

Congratulations to Jessica placed 4th overall in the 

Javelin!



The Pomegranate Trust is a charity set up to support 

QKA students who are struggling economically to access

opportunities. Grants are allocated every half term and  

applications should be submitted by students using their

QKA email. Applications for support over £250 
are not normally considered.

If you would like to (and are able to) 

contribute towards the Pomegranate 

Trust, you can donate £1 (or more) at 

any time at this link (scroll down to 

the bottom of the page). There is 

also a donation tab to support 
QKA’s Food and Clothing Market.
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TEACHER TRAINING OPPORTUNITIES

https://app.parentpay.com/ParentPayShop/Uniform/Default.aspx?shopid=1939


Head Student applications were opened last week with 

eight applicants being formally interviewed by SLT 

members. Four successful students entered the next round 

of the application process. This requires them to provide a 

2-minute campaign video which all students will view within 

tutor time next week.

 Tutor groups will then vote for the student they consider 

most suitable for head student. The two people with the 

most votes will become head students and the two students 

with the third and fourth number of votes will become 

Deputy Head Students.

HEAD STUDENT APPLICATIONS

PETERBOROUGH CHARITY SUPPORT



This week, QKA hosted a ‘Maths Feast’ for Year 9 

students. There were 13 groups made up from schools 

across Peterborough and Milton Keynes.  

We are very proud to announce that QKA came first!

Well done to everyone involved and a big ‘thank you’ 

goes to Mr Hancock for running the event!

MATHS FEAST

PETERBOROUGH COMPAS CHARITY



LOOK AT ALL THE AMAZING ENRICHMENT CLUBS 
TAKING PLACE AT QKA! 
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LOOK AT ALL THE AMAZING ENRICHMENT CLUBS 
TAKING PLACE AT QKA! 
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